Pl Waantzel

1688 Qunset g)zaga Driide, Los (ingdu California 90069

June 2, 1978

Dear Harolaq;
As I am writing this Fred Graham on

the radio is talking about the new Supreme
Court decision allowing police to search
news-rooms for certain evidence. A few more
stéeps toward a police state. I haven't
heard from You for a while I trust you and
Lil are well ang busy. I think I told you
in my last letter that I am back working on
Barnaby Jones and we are in production.

Our short heat wave is over and the usual
Summer fog has set in so things are a little
cooler,

The enclosed article sort of ticked me
off. I recall that Jeff Cohen is some one
You have had dealings with, A former FBI
agent I had worked with on the TV show phoned
me yesterday and asked me about the article.
I told him what T thought and he is now interested
in the subject. He has a new job as an
investigator for the Calif. Bar Assoc. It
appears that the Committee is performing just ag
You predicted.

Best to all,




